John Donovan, Maplebank, Ixer Lane, Bradfield Combust, Suffolk IP30 OLR
Tel: 01284 388816 Fax: 01284 388308

19 March 1999
Mr Mike McMahon
4 Ham Street
Richmond
Surrey
TW10 7H

Dear Mr McMahon

| am writing to you in connection with the proposals and discussions that you had
with Mr Andrew Lazenby of Shell UK on behalf of Concept Systems Limited.

The information has been supplied to me by Shell as part of the discovery process
of the litigation | have brought against them in respect of the SMART loyaity
scheme now operational in various guises in several countries, including the UK.
| put the proposal to Mr Lazenby in my capacity as Managing Director of Don
Marketing UK Ltd. A copy of the relevant Writ/Statement of Claim is enclosed
together with the documents directly relating to Concept Systems Ltd. | suspect
that you will be staggered by what you are about to learn.

THE CHAIN OF EVENTS

On 10" June 1992, you sent a letter by fax to Shell supplying an outline quotation
for the set up and administration of a smart card based loyalty scheme. Copy
enclosed.

On 11" June 1992, a hand-written note apparently written by Andrew Lazenby
recorded a conversation with you and mentioned a letter of intent. Copy enclosed.

On 2™ July 1992, Lazenby sent an e-mail message to his Shell colleagues, Tim
Hannagan and David Watson, advising them of a “long conversation tonight” with
Mike MacMahon about Concept Systems pending deal with Texaco. Mr Lazenby
advised them that “we have a chance to steal Tex’s deal...” Copy enclosed.

On 17" July 1992, you wrote to Lazenby confirming instructions you had received
from him the previous evening. Copy enclosed.

On 30" July 1992, David Watson made a hand-written note headed “Concept
Loyalty — Mike McMahon”. He noted that it had “7 people” and that it had “Joined
forces with one De La Rue org — Fortronic is a part of De La Rue”. Copy enclosed.

A copy of an undated note from Tim Hannagan contains hand-written notes made
in Mr Lazenby’s handwriting. From its position in discovery, the hand-written
notes seem to have been made in the summer of 1992. The note listed 14
prospective suppliers.






















